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DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Notice of Lodging of Proposed 
Consent Decree Under the Clean Air 
Act 

On August 1, 2023, the Department of 
Justice lodged a proposed Consent 
Decree with the United States District 
Court for the Eastern District of 
California in the lawsuit entitled United 
States v. Sinister Manufacturing 
Company, Inc., Civil Action No. 2:23– 
cv–01580–JDP. 

The United States filed this lawsuit 
under the Clean Air Act (CAA). The 
United States’ complaint names Sinister 
Manufacturing Company, Inc. (Sinister) 
as the defendant. The complaint 
requests civil penalties and injunctive 
relief for Sinister’s alleged unlawful 
manufacture, sale, and offer for sale of 
aftermarket automotive devices that 
bypass, defeat or render inoperative 
emissions controls. Sinister signed the 
Consent Decree, under which it agrees 
to pay a $500,000 civil penalty based on 
its limited financial ability to pay. The 
Consent Decree also prohibits Sinister 
from making, selling or offering to sell 
defeat products, including delete tuners, 
and prevents Sinister from transferring 
intellectual property that would allow 
others to make such products. To ensure 
compliance with these requirements, 
Sinister will implement an internal 
training program and notify its 
distributors and former customers about 
the Consent Decree. 

The publication of this notice opens 
a period for public comment on the 
Consent Decree. Comments should be 
addressed to the Assistant Attorney 
General, Environment and Natural 
Resources Division, and should refer to 
United States v. Sinister Manufacturing 
Company, Inc., D.J. Ref. No. 90–5–2–1– 
12092. All comments must be submitted 
no later than thirty (30) days after the 
publication date of this notice. 
Comments may be submitted either by 
email or by mail: 

To submit 
comments: Send them to: 

By e-mail ...... pubcomment-ees.enrd@
usdoj.gov. 

By mail ......... Assistant Attorney General, 
U.S. DOJ—ENRD, P.O. 
Box 7611, Washington, DC 
20044–7611. 

During the public comment period, 
the Consent Decree may be examined 
and downloaded at this Justice 
Department website: http://
www.justice.gov/enrd/consent-decrees. 
We will provide a paper copy of the 
Consent Decree upon written request 

and payment of reproduction costs. 
Please mail your request and payment 
to: Consent Decree Library, U.S. DOJ— 
ENRD, P.O. Box 7611, Washington, DC 
20044–7611. 

Please enclose a check or money order 
for $12.50 (25 cents per page 
reproduction cost) payable to the United 
States Treasury. 

Kathryn C. Macdonald, 
Assistant Section Chief, Environmental 
Enforcement Section, Environment and 
Natural Resources Division. 
[FR Doc. 2023–16883 Filed 8–7–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission for OMB 
Review; Comment Request; Summary 
Plan Description Requirements Under 
the Employee Retirement Income 
Security Act of 1974, as Amended 

ACTION: Notice of availability; request 
for comments. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor 
(DOL) is submitting this Employee 
Benefits Security Administration 
(EBSA)-sponsored information 
collection request (ICR) to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(PRA). Public comments on the ICR are 
invited. 
DATES: The OMB will consider all 
written comments that the agency 
receives on or before September 7, 2023. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. Find this particular 
information collection by selecting 
‘‘Currently under 30-day Review—Open 
for Public Comments’’ or by using the 
search function. 

Comments are invited on: (1) whether 
the collection of information is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
the functions of the Department, 
including whether the information will 
have practical utility; (2) the accuracy of 
the agency’s estimates of the burden and 
cost of the collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (3) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information collection; and 
(4) ways to minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including the use of 

automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Nicole Bouchet by telephone at 202– 
693–0213, or by email at DOL_PRA_
PUBLIC@dol.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department’s regulations contain 
information collections that constitute 
mandatory third-party disclosure 
requirements applicable to the majority 
of Employee Retirement Income 
Security Act (ERISA)-covered pension 
and welfare benefit plans. The 
Department has determined that these 
information collections are necessary in 
order to ensure the participants and 
beneficiaries in employee benefit plans 
covered under ERISA receive adequate 
information about the benefits due to 
them and their rights under the plans. 
For additional substantive information 
about this ICR, see the related notice 
published in the Federal Register on 
February 8, 2023 (88 FR 8317). 

This information collection is subject 
to the PRA. A Federal agency generally 
cannot conduct or sponsor a collection 
of information, and the public is 
generally not required to respond to an 
information collection, unless the OMB 
approves it and displays a currently 
valid OMB Control Number. In addition, 
notwithstanding any other provisions of 
law, no person shall generally be subject 
to penalty for failing to comply with a 
collection of information that does not 
display a valid OMB Control Number. 
See 5 CFR 1320.5(a) and 1320.6. 

DOL seeks PRA authorization for this 
information collection for three (3) 
years. OMB authorization for an ICR 
cannot be for more than three (3) years 
without renewal. The DOL notes that 
information collection requirements 
submitted to the OMB for existing ICRs 
receive a month-to-month extension 
while they undergo review. 

Agency: DOL–EBSA. 
Title of Collection: Summary Plan 

Description Requirements Under the 
Employee Retirement Income Security 
Act of 1974, as Amended. 

OMB Control Number: 1210–0039. 
Affected Public: Private Sector— 

Businesses or other for-profits; not-for- 
profit institutions. 

Total Estimated Number of 
Respondents: 3,214,973. 

Total Estimated Number of 
Responses: 117,968,000. 

Total Estimated Annual Time Burden: 
1,397,000 hours. 

Total Estimated Annual Other Costs 
Burden: $88,872,000. 
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